This a decision paper

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Dr. Richard Hughes, Superintendent

SUBJECT:
Provision 2 Breakfasts

ISSUE: 

There are many ongoing challenges now facing schools; among them improving school attendance and students' health, improving student attention and behavior problems, and of course, improving learning.  Current studies confirm that eating breakfast can help with all of these concerns

Many elementary children leave home very early in the morning, some riding busses for approximately one hour before arriving at school.  Consequently, for this and other reasons, many of these children do not have an opportunity to eat breakfast before they leave home.  

Breakfast is the key to a good start every morning.  This is especially true for children because they are growing and changing everyday.  They need a nutritional boost every morning to get the learning process going, and breakfast provides that vital boost.

Breakfast helps improve memory and positively affects the tasks that require the retention of new information.  Conversely, a hungry child can be apathetic, disinterested, and irritable when confronted with difficult tasks.  They can’t sustain attention for long periods of time.  They show behavior patterns that lead all too often to misdiagnosis.  Unfortunately, children who are hungry can sometimes be diagnosed as learning disabled or emotionally disabled when, in reality they are merely hungry.

DISCUSSION:  

We are currently serving breakfast at no cost to the child in all elementary schools and Radcliff Middle School.  We have seen breakfast participation almost double-- with even an increase at the middle and high schools as more emphasis has been placed on eating breakfast in the elementary schools.   We feel this move has been extremely beneficial and has enabled us to provide these meals at a net cost to the  program of approximately $0.105 per breakfast.  This is a lower expense than we’d originally anticipated and feel it’s a great investment in our student body.  We estimate that the annual cost, if participation remains constant, at approximately $93,000.  We feel this is a small investment to assure that our children are well fed and ready to learn.

We obviously have not been providing the service long enough to see any changes in test score results or long term attendance and tardiness improvements; however,  I have had numerous teachers that have expressed what a difference it has made in their classrooms—even when they had initially been opposed to the program!

Knowing how critical it is to feed the brain and knowing how much money we were investing in the educational process, it makes sense to get the most from our educational dollar by having children well-fed and brains ready to learn.  

CONCLUSION:

Hardin County Child Nutrition programs should continue with Provision 2 breakfast programs in all elementary schools and Radcliff Middle School.  The cost to the board would be approximately $95,000.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:


I move that the board fund continuation of Provision 2 breakfast program in all elementary schools and Radcliff Middle School following the current year’s guidelines,
